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Minutes Wirral Allotment Society AGM 17th September 2015. YMCA Birkenhead

1) Welcome by Chairman, Dave Morris welcomed everyone, commented that it was disappointing that none of the allotment management team were able to attend, but introduced Vicky Abbot, responsible for Admin at the Allotment Office. She said that she would take any questions that people had back to the office, so that the team could deal with them.

2) Apologies from Sylvia Cheetham. Dave Earnshaw, Ken Dowden, Rosemary Hale and John McCulloch.

3) Minutes for last AGM these were approved. (Alf Mullin. Pam)

4) Matters Arising PHOF. £180,000. This pool of money had been withdrawn by WBC. However some funding was re-assigned to two sites, Leasowe, for pathways and Thingwall for fencing. 

5) Chairman’s Report in summary Dave confirmed that we had changed our name to Wirral Allotment Society. ( full report can be accessed via WAS website or Facebook page)

6) Treasurers Report.  Ron Jones, said that we currently had a bank balance of £800 and so the committee had decided not to collect   any subs from our members again for this year. The Accounts were approved, (proposed by Alf Mullin, seconded by Lynne Goddard).

7) Secretary/NAS Report Hoped that all Allotment Societies will join the 600 NAS members on the Wirral.  The cost of £2.50 per person offers good value as it gives societies access to legal advice/representation. This has proved invaluable where sites have been under threat of closure, examples given were Farm Terrace Watford and Alderly Edge, both of which have had advice and help from NAS. 

Dave Morris is now the NAS’s Treasurer and Ron Jones is the Chair of the Standing Orders Committee.  Andy Percival has stood down as the Regional Rep but an excellent replacement has agreed to take on the role.

There had been much Press coverage of Charlie Dimmocks idea that all allotment plots should be divided up into four in order to reduce waiting lists. It was felt that half plots should be available to prospective plotholders who didn’t want a full sized plot but that smaller plots should not become the norm or be forced upon people.

The NAS stand at Southport Flower show was very successful and were awarded a large gold medal and the Challenger trophy for a second year in succession. 

Election of Officers and Committee. Ron Jones agreed to continue as Treasurer, with Rose Chandler/Lynne Goddard continuing as joint secretaries. David Jones agreed to continue as the auditor.  Dave Morris said that he would be standing down as Chairman.  

This was met with great disappointment by those attending. As no one wished to take on the position, it was decided that he would remain for one month and then re-visit the situation. Alf Mullin thanked Dave Morris and said he felt he made a good chairman and asked for a vote of thanks for Dave, which he got. 

Committee Dave Earnshaw had expressed his wish to stand down from the Committee.  Alf Mullin, Peter Mangan, Ann Nugent, Pam McCann, Ian McCann, Chris Smith, Nigel Brierly and Sylvia Cheater  were proposed and seconded as members of the WAS  Committee.

8) News from other sites.

 Bebington road held a successful open day and in conjunction with the Eden Project they held a Big Lunch Extra Event as part of the Wirral Roadshow.  A whole range of activities were organised including the building of permanent cob oven for the site.  They have been running  a free lunch club for children during the school holidays in addition they are holding a Pumpkin Party on 31st October. 

They had also taken part in a pilot scheme to let ‘unlettable plots’, this had proved a great success and that it is hoped that it will be repeated at a later date.

 Hoylake Allotments

Their open day was on one of the wettest days of the summer, but still proved to be a great day, and they still managed to raise £1500.

Mosslands Allotments

They held a barbecue in August, and said that it went well, but that it would be good to see more people attend.

Harris were holding an open day for their unlettable plots on Saturday, and another is planned for October. As they did not have a site secretary at the moment the Allotment Society were standing in and completing the paperwork.

Summner Road said they had no one on their waiting list, it was only a small site of 12 plots.

Gilroy had been successful in obtaining a grant from the Lottery and now had a fully functioning composting toilet on site.

Fairview Allotments. 

Held opened their site to the public as part of the Secret Gardens of Oxton open day and had 250 visitors.

9) Any other business.

It was discussed that it would be helpful to new applicants if there could be an indication of how long the waiting lists were for individual sites.

There being no other business the Chairman drew the AGM to a close and welcomed our Guest Speaker, Dave Jones for his talk on Growing under Hay.  Dave’s talk was very well received and as it would result in the need for less digging whilst improving the soil I am sure that there will be a large demand for hay next year.

